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Just a Reminder......
The last day we can 

accept original
March claims or 

upward revisions is 
June 24, 2014. 

800-223-0557 / 303-730-0460 www.wildwoodonline.org

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

Dorothy Barnes, Mary Jo Baudino, Susan Booker, Felecia Brown, Cheryl 
Carter, Cheryl Chinn, Rene Chrisley, Jamie Cogswell, Lynn Draney, Barbara 
Dukart, Teida Edwards, Sandra Gelinas, Catherine Ginn, Myrna Greenwell, 

Brittany Hasemann, Donna Holwegner, Amy Horner, Michelle Howard, 
Tiffany Huntley, Audra Iker, Kaedra Jacober, Priscilla Jacobson, Teri 

Kerschen, Katina Kline, Brittney Kreeger, Kristy Lechman, Brianne Lee, 
Megan Lening, Betty Lewis, Melissa Lombardi, Patricia Martinez, Dunayath 

Mazcorro, Cindy Mccaslin, Teresa McKinley, Geneva Mondragon, Laura 
Moore, Margarita Nava, Kimberly Pardikes, Antonia Peralta, Lori Potts, 

Rebecca Prewett, Carol Rader, Priscilla Rhine, Theresa Rhodes, Kathleen 
Richard, Diane Romero, Verna Rosso, Laura Roush, Tonya Serl, Irene Silva, 

Glenda Smith, Debbie Watkins, Natalie Wells, Stacy Williams

e                              e
Everyone at Wildwood would like to wish a very Happy Birthday

to the following providers with June birthdays:

Kati Wagner

The world has become a place where any information you seek is instantly available.  The resources available 
for your business are almost limitless.  This can be overwhelming and daunting.  Let us make it easier for 
you!  Our website, www.wildwoodonline.org, is a wonderful “go to” site, full of resources at your disposal.  
Our new website makes it easy to navigate.  The site toolbar will give you information on the CACFP, such 
as current reimbursement rates, eligibility guidelines, general information about the food program and 
Minute Menu.  Minute Menu is our online claiming program that offers not only quick and easy claiming 
but a complete bookkeeping service and other business tools at no charge to our online participants.  The 
toolbar also offers a variety of recipes that you can select under the Healthy Eating tab.  This tab also has 
a link to Food for Thought Radio that will give you access to health and nutrition information.  You can 
choose View All Recipes. When in the category you have selected, you may choose a recipe by how much 
time you want to spend or by your favorite ingredient.  News on the toolbar will give you a list of available 
events and trainings, Spice Up Your Season, Child Care Resources and Forms & Documents that you can 
use for your business.  The Store will give you access to online training, Universal Precautions, and other 
business tools.  We have dedicated a section for Wildwood Providers only.  Your Rep will have the access 
information for you on her next visit.  With this information you will be able to take your Wildwood training 
online – save paper, time and a stamp!  

If you have other helpful information or resources, 
please forward this to info@wildwoodcacfp.org. 

Have you checked out the Wildwood Facebook?  We have recipes, activities and some 
great information.  Find us, like us and keep an eye on us.  We will be running contests and 
you won’t want to miss out!  You can find our page at www.facebook.com/wildwoodcacfp

SAVE THE DATE – AUGUST 23, 2014
Wildwood’s 6th Annual Childcare Provider Conference

Calvary Baptist Church - Monaco & Hampden



If  your license was due for renewal in May, Wildwood must have a 
copy of the license with the 2015 sticker attached before we can 
request funds to pay your claim. Please mail, email or fax a copy to 
the office. Watch for your continuation notice to arrive in the mail 
and act on it as soon as possible.

Provider’s that use the internet to record their menus/attendance 
and you lose internet service or your computer crashes you must 
call the office the day of or the day after you discover the problem 
so that we can give you guidance on what to do in regards to your 
menus/attendance.

Pizza must be either homemade or have the CN label in order to be creditable on the food program. 
If  you find a pizza that has a CN label the pizza can count for meat, crust and a vegetable. Please 
write either HM or CN on your menus. Tomato sauce, pizza sauce, spaghetti sauce on the pizza must 
have an additional vegetable or fruit on the pizza to be creditable. You must also serve an additional 
fruit or vegetable and milk with the pizza to make a complete, creditable meal. A pizza crust such as 
Boboli or a commercial frozen pizza is creditable as long as it is enriched or whole grain as the first 
ingredient. You will need to do additional cheese/meat on commercial pizza (write extra cheese/
meat). A complete meal will look like this: Pepperoni & Cheese, HM pizza crust, {pizza sauce & green 
peppers & onions}, apple, milk.

Prunes and dried apricots are in the dried fruit category. An additional fruit or vegetable must be 
served. All dried fruit fall into the same category as raisins. See your Creditable Food Guide for 2012 
for more specific information on dried fruits. Deductions will be done beginning with May 2014 
claims, if  an additional fruit or vegetable has not been served and recorded on the menu.

Director of Processing		      Claims Coordinator		          Claims Processor
Sue Crenner				       Holly Hanson			            Kristen Britton
303-707-4228			       303-707-4226			            303-707-4225
sue@wildwoodcacfp.org	                holly@wildwoodcacfp.org	          kristen@wildwoodcacfp.org

The U.S Department of Agriculture prohibits discrimination against its customers, employees, and applicants for employment on the bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability, sex, gender identity, religion, reprisal, 
and where applicable, political beliefs, marital status, familial or parental status, sexual orientation, or all or part of an individual’s income is derived from any public assistance program, or protected genetic information in 
employment or in any program or activity conducted or funded by the Department. (Not all prohibited bases will apply to all programs, the first six protected bases of race, color, national origin, age, disability and sex are the 
six protected bases for applicants and recipients of the Child Nutrition Programs.)

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any USDA 
office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form. You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form. Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of 
Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.

Individuals who are deaf, hard of hearing or have speech disabilities may contact USDA through the Federal Relay Service at (800) 877-8339; or (800) 845-6136 (Spanish).

USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.

CLAIMS CORNER

~ Wildwood Resources Update ~
Have you seen our newly redesigned website and store?

It’s  now easier than ever to get all of your continuing education credits! Wildwood Resources is 
pleased to announce that our correspondence courses are now available as online training courses! 

Check out our updated store www.wildwoodonline.org/store 
Go explore and let us know what you think!


